

CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL
A meeting was held on Monday 19 July 2021 at 7.30 pm in the Linstead Village Hall
MINUTES
1.  The Chairman welcomed Councillor’s. Those present were, John Ibbott, Janet Heath, Jo Wareham, Sarah Ward, Colin Hackshall, Mark Titchiner and Jonny Vaughan 
2.  Apologies for absence were received from Tammi Mason
3.  Declarations of Interest to declare were received from Jo Wareham in regards to the Community field, Item 7
4.  Minutes of AGM minutes held on Monday 17 May 2021 were circulated to Councillor’s and agreed as a true and accurate account of the meeting.  The PC minutes were signed by the Chairman
5.  There were no matters arising from minutes not covered by the agenda
6.  Public Forum – there were no members of the public present
7.  Finance - Quarterly Financial Statement given to Councillor’s.  A VAT refund has been received.  We have been awarded a Grant of £500 from Beccles, Bungay, Halesworth and Villages Community Fund to support the use of the Community field in Chediston. Cheques for signature - £80.00 Trevor Brown, internal auditor; £800 Joanna Wareham, for eight years of use March 20214 – March 2022 of Chediston Community field.  £56.98 Cheque for Clerk expenses to include ink and mileage to internal auditor.
8.  Internal Audit Report – e-mailed to Councillors, there were no comments or recommendations arising from the review made by the Internal Auditor.
9.. B1123 – update re – speed camera proposal – next steps.  A speed check has been carried out in the 30 mph area of Linstead along the B1123.   Although there was not much traffic to record there was sufficient speeding to include the area in a regular speed watch with a Police Camera van.  Unfortunately, when the police and highways sought to find a suitable location to park the Camera Van they were been unable to gain approval of residents to use their driveways.  They have suggested that the PC contact Highways to seek alternative speed calming measures.  The Clerk has liaised with Elan City who have provided radar speed signs for Spexhall Parish Council in a joint venture.  The process took over 18 months for siting to be agreed with Highways and Les Leleen the Councillor who oversaw the purchase/siting for Spexhall PC has agreed to provide information/help to enable us to shortcut the process. A two post system with mains pack costs £1510 or with a street light pack £1579 and £1969 with a solar pack.  We have some available funds and could seek to find some financial support from our County Councillor.
10. Church/Parish noticeboard – A quote of £1148 for a Ventus post mounted board with a single door, made of aluminum which is weather resistant and has a 10 year guarantee has been received.  The company can provide a stick on identification logo for the Church and Parish Council free of charge.  A quote of £429 plus VAT has been received from Easytron, to make a metal notice board on 3 metre legs, this will not be powder coated nor will it be glazed.  The PC agreed to seek a final  quote for a wooden notice board to be  made before a decision is made to place an order.
11. Community events – There is to be a car-boot sale on the Community Field in Chediston on 8th August. Cars are to be charged £5 each and the event will run from 9am.  Rumburgh Village are happy for an inter-village Cricket match during the summer and the Chairman will liaise to agree a place and date.  Next year a Queens Jubilee event will be held over the June 4 day period on The Community field in Chediston.  Maybe a street party with other events and attractions such as a dog show taking place too.  It was requested that Linstead Village do not hold an event on the same day to maximise attendees.
12. Correspondence                                                                                           On-line Police Locality meeting being held on 2nd August. -     Sizewell  C Update, minor changes consultation ran up to 12 July        Health and Wellbeing Event – 26 July in Framlingham to support families                      
13. Correspondence for circulation                                                                            Clerks and Councils Direct             
14. AOB.  It has been reported that BT are sending out letter to introduce Digital Voice, if there is no response to these letters, a Congratulations letter follows after a short time and phone lines are discontinued. Unfortunately, a homeowner has no recourse at this time.  If objections are raised an 18-month extension can be agreed.  But, by 2025 it is the intention that all phone lines will be disconnected in our area and Digital Voice will be the only available option.  If there is an electrical outage, no-one in our villages will have a main telephone line – and not all householders have a good mobile signal.  We need to think about a system to keep make sure people are able to communicate.  Currently we believe County Councillor, Stephen Burroughs is working with a Consultant employed by SCC to liaise with Open Reach about our connectivity.
Concern that we do not have a risk assessment in place in regards to events that could befall our villages and homeowners was raised. Particularly in regards to fire, as there are concerns that fire hydrants are not operational.  This issue was raised with the fire service a few years ago and Suffolk endeavor to have an above and below ground inspection of fire hydrants every 24-36 months.  They do not flow or pressure test the fire hydrants.  Any request for this must be put in writing to the Water Authority
15. Date of next meeting is 20 September in Linstead Village Hall.
Public and members of the Press are welcome

